THE YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF THE 56TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 24th AUGUST, 2011
AT THE CASTLE COVE SAILING CLUB, WEYMOUTH
The following members of the Committee were present:




Iain Macpherson

Honorary Chairman




Bob Davis


Honorary Treasurer

Cass Macpherson

Honorary Secretary

David Cake, Sue Clayton, Kath Davis, Pete Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, Geoff Honey, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, Tim Parkinson, Debs Struthers
35 members of the Association were also present.

1.
Apologies for their absence had been received from David Struthers, Penny Davies, Jim and Jean Twyman, Martin Sheppard.
2.
Minutes of the 55th AGM, which had previously been circulated to the members, were approved.

3.
Matters Arising:

Any matters arising from the minutes would be dealt with under other items on the agenda.
4.
Chairman’s Report:
The following paraphrases the verbal report made by the Chairman:-

Iain Macpherson started by thanking everyone for coming to Castle Cove. It was good to have so many boats competing this year.
2010/11 had seen the building of 2 new GRP boats by Chris Somner and one more beautifully presented wooden boat from the Lyme Regis Boat Building Academy.  It was also wonderful to see the arrival of Tapio (DB378), Debs Struthers’s Walker-built clinker boat which had been lovingly restored and which was re-launched for the first time during Dayboat Week.
We had again exhibited at the Dinghy Show at Alexandra Palace and our thanks go to Peter Hewitt for allowing us to use his new Merlin (DB669) as the exhibit on the stand.  As before Bob and Kath Davis had put in a great deal of hard work on the preparation of the stand.  Our thanks to them and to all who had given up their time to man (and woman!) the stand and show our face to the world.

Chris Somner has built the most recent GRP boats and is currently the custodian of the moulds.  About 70 boats have been built from these.  Although they are still turning out a high quality product, we must think of the future and prepare financially for the day when replacement becomes necessary.  We are fortunate that, over the years, a reserve of funds has been built up out of surpluses of income over expenditure.  In the accounts, which Bob Davis will shortly present to you, a little over £5,000 of our cash reserves on deposit has been earmarked as the Mould Fund, as a start.
Dayboat Week 2012 is planned to be at Parkstone during the Poole Week Regatta run by Parkstone YC.  2013 and beyond are still in the early stages of planning and assessment.
Finally, my thanks to my fellow members on the Committee for all their help and encouragement.  In particular, I should like to thank Kath Davis for all the work she puts into the compilation and editing of Dayboat Notes and to Geoff Honey for his work on rationalising the Dayboat plans.

5.
Treasurer’s Report:
The audited accounts for the year ended 3lst December, 20010 and commentary had been circulated to members.
The Treasure thanked John Lokier, Auditor, for auditing the accounts.

Mould Fund

A wide-ranging discussion followed on the subject of raising funds for the replacement of the moulds and it was agreed that the Committee should discuss this at future meetings.
It was suggested that fundraising could usefully be made the responsibility of a single committee member.
Dayboat News -  suggestions of reducing postage eg sending by email; putting copies in all the relevant sailing clubs.  

Tim Parkinson proposed  that the Annual Accounts as presented to the meeting be approved.  John Dacke seconded and the Accounts were unanimously approved.

6.
Election of Officers and Committee:
The following had been nominated for membership of the Committee:
Honorary Chairman


Iain Macpherson

Honorary Treasurer


Bob Davis

Honorary Secretary


Cass Macpherson

Membership Secretary

Cass Macpherson

Committee:  David Cake, Sue Clayton, Kath Davis, Peter Hewitt, Sally Hewitt, Geoff  Honey, John Lokier, Phil Lokier, Tim Parkinson, Deb Struthers.

At the Chairman’s request, the meeting agreed to consider the election en bloc.  It was accordingly proposed by  Peter Hewitt  and seconded by Tim Parkinson that all those named be elected and it was so resolved unanimously.         .
7.
Election of Auditor:

John Lokier had agreed to continue as the Association’s auditor.  His appointment was then proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Stuart Martell and unanimously approved by the Meeting.
8.
Any Other Business:
(a)
The Ladies Race -  it was suggested that the Ladies’ Race be combined with the Crews’ Race. 
(b)
Mentor Competition – a very good idea.  Tim Parkinson suggested ways it could be improved.
(c)  

Debs Struthers told the meeting about James Case of Wells-next-the-Sea, Norfolk, the boat builder who had helped her restore Tapio
(d)       Tim Parkinson mentioned an autobiography by J George O’Brien Kennedy called Not All At Sea, which contained references to the author’s design of the Yachting World Dayboat
9.
There being no other business, the Chairman declared the 56th Annual General Meeting closed.
…………………………….Chairman

            ……………………….Date
